
1) The Echostar/DIRECTV merger creates a complete monopoly in rural areas for
broadband services. Currently, both ECHOSTAR and DIRECTV/Hughes offer competing
high speed internet services. The 2 companies compete against each other on
price, features, and performance/functionality. This deal eliminates competition
and consumer choices for these services in all rural areas. This deal will have
no impact on the growth of these services because they already exist. The
proponents argue that rural areas will gain access to new services not
economically available without the merger. This is a total misstatement of the
facts. Both companies currently offer 2 way internet services via satellite.
This offering is relatively new and represents an emerging market. Consumer
adoption for an emerging market is slow, in part because initial prices are
high. Since the services have only been available for a few months, it is much
too early to determine that these services will never be affordable without the
merger. A merger on this basis is unjustifiable. Video on demand is another
service often discussed as an element of broadband. This capability can be
developed with the existing spectrum using the new Personal Video Recorders
(PVRs) that now offer up to 100 hours of recording capacity. New software
technologies make this service possible, and a natural consequence of the
competitive market forces currently at work.
2) Proponents of the deal argue that the consolidation will improve the
efficient use of the available spectrum. These companies have solved spectrum
problems for years with better compression technologies and innovations such as
spot beam satellites. Both companies now offer 2-way satellite internet
services. Spot beam satellites enable both companies to offer a great number of
local channels with the existing spectrum allocation. More local markets could
be served by launching more satellites, and eliminating competition so that a
company can avoid investment and innovation is a bad precedent. This merger is
not justified by a local market argument. The existence of competition in the
DBS market was the engine for these innovations. Eliminating competition in this
field only hurts the long term prospects for maximizing spectrum for the benefit
of consumers. DIRECTV recently announced 10 new local markets due to their new
spot beam satellite. Expansion of local market coverage can be achieved without
this merger.
3) Proponents of the merger have argued that the deal will expand the
availability of HDTV. This is another false argument. HDTV has not expanded
because consumers have not demanded it, and are not willing to pay extra for it.
People select programs based on the content, not the resolution of the channel
it's broadcast on. It is not a differentiator in the marketplace and offers no
opportunity for expanded revenues or profits. This is why content providers have
not offered extensive HD programming and why broadcasters do not transmit a
great deal of HD content. The merger does nothing to alter this basic truth.
4) Elimination of competition in the DBS market would also embolden the new
ECHOSTAR to follow the price increases imposed by the cable companies over the
past several years. Currently, competition between DTV and Echostar constrain
price increases as each strives to gain market share. This merger would
eliminate that market dynamic.
5) As a result of these factors, the merger would not create any new services or
benefits for consumers, while providing no competitive protection against price
increases. Furthermore, any cost savings generate by consolidation of the two
companies will most likely be consumed by the new Echostar to service the
enormous debt the merger created. The savings will be created by layoffs,
broadcast center closures, and reduced investment in new products and
technologies in a less competitive marketplace. This merger is not in the public
interest and should be rejected by the FCC and the Department of Justice.


